October 1, 1977
URANTIA FOUNDATION REPORT

by Special Representative Vern Bennom Grimsley

A. LEVIS AND "SAVE OUR CHILDREN'": The two enclosed newspaper
articles pertaining to name-useage and counterfeited tradenames have
been useful in explaining the position of URANTIA Foundation regarding
protection of the word URANTIA and the concentric circles symbol.

Photocopies of the articles are included for the Trustees' files.

B. A CENTER FOR ULTIMATE ATTAINMENT: As related in previous
correspondences, my meeting with Mr, Alfred Bailey in Sacramento
resulted in his assurances that he will endeavor fully to comply with
URANTIA Foundation's position regarding copyright and registered marks,
as well as the maintenance of a low publicity-profile. I was further pleased
to read in Mr. Bailey's September sixth letter to URANTIA Foundation that
he had considered our discussions "profitablé" and ""mutually enhancing."
I was likewise pleased to read that he now apparently accepts our position
and reasoning so well that he wrote ''I am grateful for the denial of the
request to copy portions of the book."

I plan to remain on Mr, Bailey's mailing list and will keep the Foundation
informed of any of his future activities impinging upon our interests, but I
anticipate no willful violations of copyright or registered marks by ACFUA,

Any infringement or misuse will probably be inadvertant and unintentional,



C. URANTIA HEALTH MASSAGE, In light of "Urantia Massage's"
indication to our attorneys that they plan to change their listing in the Long
Beach telephone directory, I am hopeful that this implies that they will also
paint out their building sign and remove the small cardboard placards bearing
the name from their windows. I shall continue my follow-up of this matter

until we have achieved our objectives.

D. URANTIA TRADING CO, LTD, As Irelated in my last correspondence,
Mr. Brian P. Daniels, Treasurer of the '"Urantia Trading' Corporation, told
me verbally that they will discontinue use of the word., Once our attorneys are
notified of this intentions in writing, I have no further reason to doubt that

our objectives will be achieved in this matter as well,

As always, it is a pleasure to work with URANTIA Foundation in the

propagation and protection of this fifth epochal revelation.

espectfully submitted,
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Vern Bennom Grimsley
Special Representative



